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June 10, 2009
NOTICE OF STATUS CONFERENCE  
(Status conference to be held on Friday, June 12, 2009, at 9:30 a.m.)

RE:
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Points Recycling and Refuse, LLC, Docket TG-080913 (Consolidated)

Whatcom County v. Points Recycling and Refuse, LLC, Docket TG-081089, (Consolidated)

Renée Coe, Shelley Damewood, and Shannon Tomsen, v. Points Recycling and Refuse, LLC, Docket TG-082129 (Consolidated)

TO ALL PARTIES:

On May 28, 2009, Points Recycling and Refuse, LLC (Points), filed a request with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) asking that the Commission revoke his solid waste certificate, G-155, effective June 30, 2009.  Points also asserted that it would not be participating further in any of these dockets.
Due to the fact that Points requested that the revocation of its certificate become effective in only one month, the Commission issued a Notice of Opportunity to Waive Right to Initial Order (Notice).  The Notice offered the parties the option of waiving their right to an initial order and proceeding directly to a final order on Points’ revocation request.  Each of the parties filed statements with the Commission waiving their rights to an initial order.
The Commission finds that it would be in the public interest to hold a status conference in this matter on June 12, 2009, to receive an update from the parties on whether any certificated carriers have expressed an interest in serving the Point Roberts, Washington service area, and what actions the County has taken to address the possible lack of service to Point Roberts.  
NOTICE IS GIVEN That the Commission will convene a status conference in this matter on Friday, June 12, 2009, at 9:30 a.m., in Room 108 of the Commission’s offices, located at the Richard Hemstad Building, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, SW, Olympia, Washington.  The Commission’s bridge line (360-664-3846) is available for those parties unable to attend the conference in person.  
Sincerely,
MARGUERITE E. FRIEDLANDER
Administrative Law Judge
